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BOOSTER CLUB MEETING MINUTES - Wednesday, March 2, 2011 
 
Jammi Welter called the meeting to order and lead the prayer at 6:35 pm in the DB library. 
 
Present for the meeting:  Stephanie Gardner, Jammi Welter, Trina Becker, Trudy Breitbach, Jane 
Becker, Janet Weber, Sheryl Ringen, Shannon Hames, and Karen Paulson 
 
Minutes from the February meeting were read and approved by Trina Becker and seconded by 
Trudy Breitbach.   
 
COMMITTEE REPORTS 
Finance 
Net worth @ $107,246. State wrestling t-shirt profit was $1,823.00.  Need to look into taking 
money out of light fund to pay our subsidy to school and our pledge to the legacy fund. 
 
Merchandise and Apparel 
Track design is being worked on. Order forms will go out shortly.  Generic merchandise order will 
go out in the near future.  Discussion was held on possibly getting a cabinet on wheels for our 
merchandise so we could wheel it back and forth and not have to load and unload our 
merchandise every time.  
 
FUNDRAISING 
 
Cedar Valley Classic VB Tournament 
Patty reported that the tournament is ready to go.   A few teams have yet to pay and Patty will 
collect the day of the tourney.  Concession menu will change in that we are having subs versus 
walking tacos.  Shannon is on top of that and working on getting volunteers to help the day of the 
tourney. 
 
Concessions 
The Booster Club will provide concessions for the play on April 1, 2 and 3.  There are no left over 
beverages in the concession stand so we will need to buy pop.  CEW can use our concession 
stand for their event, but they will need to bring in their own food and drink. 
 
OLD BUSINESS 
Drama Department 
Sheryl Ringen reported that she got a quote for a sound board and the company would deliver it 
and set it up and right now we are borrowing one so we are good to go for the upcoming play.  
Discussion was held and it was decided that we would have the proceeds from the dinner theater 
go towards the purchase of a new sound board and will also have a donation jar for anyone 
wanting to donate towards the same.  Any leftover proceeds will go to the Booster Club.  Mrs. 
Ringen also mentioned that in the very near future we would need to look at purchasing new 
draperies for the stage and the floor needs some major repair.  The costs to repair the floor would 
not be a booster club expense.  Menu was discussed for the dinner theater and JoAnn VanEe is 
going to help with the coordination of this event.  
 
NEW BUSINESS 
12U Softball Tournament 
Discussion was held and it was decided that since we did not make any money on the 
concessions last year that we would not do it again this year and Jammi will e-mail Ms. Rottink to 
let her know and let her know to just let the teams bring in coolers.   
 
Scrap Metal 
Bob Klein called and said he has some shelving that he would like to donate to the scrap metal 
but we would need to come and get it and dispose of it.  Jane asked that we inquire to see if the 
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shelving units are something we could use at school for the storage areas and Jammi will follow 
up with Bob Klein. 
 
Baseball/Softball Concessions 
Trudy Breitbach will do baseball/softball concessions for the upcoming season. 
  
Meeting adjourned at 7:40 pm. 
 
NEXT MEETING WILL BE APRIL 6, 2011 AT 6:30PM IN THE DB LIBRARY. 
 
 
Respectfully submitted by 
Jammi Welter 


